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being resolute in a relative world

"let him ask in faith, with no doubting, for he who 
doubts is like a wave of the sea driven and tossed by 
the wind.  let not that man suppose that he will 
receive anything from the Lord; he is a double-minded 
man, unstable in all his ways." james 1:8

the "prophets" of today are preaching that morality 
exists in relation to the present culture - that there 
is no room for moral absolutes.  they say there is no 
right or wrong answer to the issues of life. 

i think of a former president who asked what the 
meaning of "is" is.  a noted professor once noted that 
our inability to recognize and identify evil would be a 
sign that our society is in grave danger and i think it 
now is.  truth and decency has given way to confusion 
and depravity.  is it no wonder Jesus asked the 
question, "when the Son of Man comes, will He really 
find faith on the earth?" luke 18:8

our society is becoming void of any moral absolutes.  
we bow before a myriad of gods of our own making.  
temptation is no longer something to overcome.  
premarital sex is a virtual given.  if it feels good do 
it.  my body, my choice.  i have a right to live my 
best life.  this is the altar our society has chosen to 
worship at... a life with no moral absolutes.

people are downing in the murky waters of immorality, 
led by politicians, athletes, movie stars, all of them 



setting examples for us to eagerly follow.  and if we 
be honest, many leaders in the christian faith have 
adopted double standards, if not outright distortion of 
truth.

the apostle james taught us about all these trials that 
would come upon us.  temptation is the root that feeds 
the weeds seeking to grow.  like all weeds, temptation 
has a root (a selfish desire), a shoot (a sinful 
decision), and a fruit (a sure defeat).  "each one is 
tempted when he is drawn away by his own desires and 
enticed.  then, when desire has conceived, it gives 
birth to sin." james 1:14-15

"from time to time we all find our way to temptation's 
corner and must make a decision about which way to go.  
the light turns green.  honk, honk.  and too many of us 
make wrong and sometimes costly turns under such 
conditions - that is unless we have already decided 
which way to turn before we get to the intersection."

we need these boundaries.  we need moral absolutes.  a 
train off track results in a wreck.  a train on track 
moves orderly and swiftly.  in a world of relativity, 
we need to be resolute... resolute about the way, the 
truth, and the life.

there are some decisions which are clearly evident of 
which way to proceed.  others may be clouded in 
darkness.  then one must lean upon the training and 
preparation... "that is, those who by reason of use 
have their senses exercised to discern both good and 
evil." heb 5:14  "your ears shall hear a word behind 
you, saying, 'this is the way, walk in it,' whenever 



you turn to the right hand or whenever you turn to the 
left." isa 30:21

call it conscience, character, spirit or whatever you 
will.  there is an absolute truth.  denying it cannot 
change it.  "they sow the wind, and reap the 
whirlwind." hos 8:7  for every action, there is an 
equal and opposite reaction.  this is, of course, a 
newton law of physics.  more importantly, it is a God 
law.  "sin, when it is full-grown, brings forth death." 
james 1:15

that's why we all need a savior who bore the sin which 
is our rightful due.  that's why we may come boldly to 
the throne of grace.  that's how we walk in the way of 
goodness, and keep to the paths of righteousness.  we 
partake of His holiness.  having been redeemed, we now 
have the moral (Holy Spirit) leading that says, this is 
the way.  this is the truth.  this is THE life.

inspiration sourced from a favorite author - o.s. 
hawkins.  thanks to him and glory to God. 


